www.hovetonstjohn.co.uk



# St John's Community Primary School and Nursery



# Weekly Newsletter 12th January 2017

# Reminders for Friday 13th January Jack and the Beanstalk

We will be leaving school straight after morning registration on Friday 13<sup>th</sup> January to watch Jack and the Beanstalk at Theatre Royal, Norwich. We will be providing the children with a small snack whilst there. Every child will need to bring their water bottle for a drink during the interval.

There will be no opportunity to purchase anything whilst at the theatre so no money is needed.

We will be back at school by approximately 1.15pm for lunch and lunchtime play.

Please ensure your child has a packed lunch in school or has pre ordered a school pack up as there will be no cooked dinners available due to 🖕 the later lunch. Children in Reception, Year 1 and Year 2 will be provided with a school packed lunch as part of their Universal Infant Free School 🥇 Meal.

The cost of the Lunch for children in Years 3, 4, 5 and 6 is £2.20. Please send in the correct money in a named envelope.

# Dates for your Diary

#### January

18th—School Choir performing at Young Voices Concert, O2 Arena, London

#### February

2nd—9am Coffee Morning in ASC Mobile

13th-17th-Half Term

20th—Children return to school

22nd-24th-Year 4 Residential to Horstead Centre

#### March

7th—Class Group Photographs

16th & 17th—Year 5 to London

24th—Casual Clothes for Red Nose Day

31st—Last day of Term

#### **April**

18th—Children return to school

#### May

1st-Bank Holiday-School Closed

15th-19th-Year 6 Residential to Mersea island

29th-Half Term

 $\checkmark$ 

## \*\*\*\* Swimming—Year 3

Year 3 will be swimming on Monday 16th January Please ensure your child has their swimming kit, including a hat, a towel and a suitable coat to walk to and from Broadland High School for these sessions.

### Children's University

I hope you have been able to visit some of the many learning destinations to collect more Passport Hours. Please could you bring in your Passports to the office as soon as possible so any hours earnt at school can also be added, then I can update my records for this years Graduation. I hope we can take even more of you to graduate this year.

Many thanks Ann Roberts (Children's University Co-ordinator)

# Important Reminders

- Children should not be on the school premises before 8.35 am as there is no supervision before that time.
- All children should be at school by 8.45am. Any child arriving late must be brought to School Office by an adult and a reason for the lateness given.
- All medical or dental appointments (where they cannot be booked for school holidays/ after school) should be booked after the lunchtime registration i.e. after 1.15pm please.
   This will ensure your child is registered morning and afternoon and misses as little as possible of their schooling.
- There is no parking for parents on school site at any time unless special permission has been granted.
- Please ensure that children's clothes and belongings are clearly named this saves time and money and cuts stress levels for all concerned!
- Authorisation for holidays during term time cannot be granted. Please see the Head
  Teacher to discuss withdrawing your child if this is unavoidable.

Thank you for your cooperation in these matters.

# After School Basketball Club - Years 4, 5 and 6

Basketball Club for children in Years 4, 5 and 6 will start again on Friday 13th January from 3.10pm—4.10pm.

#### **Choir**

Please note there will be **NO Choir** on **Thursday 19th January** as it is the day after the children have performed at Young Voices Concert, O<sup>2</sup> Arena, London.

If you have ordered tickets to go to the event please see Mrs Steele in the School Office to collect them.